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EAGLE FLYER – AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2023 NO. 4 

 

    Mark Your Calendar: SUMMER SCHOOL DATES!!! 
                            Session 4: August 14-18 

 

SOLON SPRINGS SCHOOL DISTRICT  

See the school website for summer school  
brochures or contact Julie Fromm at: 

jfromm@solonk12.net 
 

The Solon Springs School District is extremely appreciative to Richard 
Flint for the donation of 11.25 acres of forest land to the district for 
educational purposes.  Richard and his late wife, Carol, began the 
conversation of donating this parcel to the Solon Springs School District 
last year with the intention of having a space for students to learn more 
about nature.  Richard attended the July board meeting with his daughter 
and granddaughter to officially sign the land transfer agreement.  
 

       Thank you to Richard and his family for this generous gift! On Tuesday, July 11th, our 

summer school staff took 47 

students out picking wild 

blueberries! These kids also 

learned about, identified, and 

tried June berries, 

huckleberries, raspberries, 

and a few leftover wild 

strawberries. We chose a 

location that was not far from 

the school forest on Douglas 

County property which had 

been clear cut and replanted 

with red pine, a few years 

back. This made for prime wild 

berry growing conditions over 

the last few years. This is 

truly one of the favorite 

activities for kids! 

First day of school: 
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 1 

 
 

SCAN HERE FOR 
SUPPLY LISTS! 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Solon Springs School District proudly offers a 

variety of educational choices to our students and 

families. We truly are… STRONGER TOGETHER! 

ALTERNATE OPEN ENROLLMENT 

CURRENTLY OPEN 



 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Superintendent’s Column 
 
With the August/September issue of the Eagle Flyer, my time as the Superintendent of the Solon  
Springs School District begins.  I have taken some time to meet a number of people in the district  
and community who have been very welcoming. I would like to start off my column with a formal  
introduction. 
 

I was born and raised on a farm in the Shell Lake School District.  I was active in band, choir, football,  
wrestling, baseball and track.  I enjoyed raising animals and showing them at the Washburn County  
Fair.  I graduated from Shell Lake High School and entered the National Guard the following year  
after my first year of college.  I graduated with a Bachelor’s of Science in Organic Chemistry and worked for a medical 
devices company when I met my wife, Danette.  As our family was growing, I decided to enter the education field and 
started as a high school special education teacher for the New Richmond School District.  I held a teaching position in 
the Shell Lake School District and instructional coach position in Superior School District before taking my first 
administration position as the elementary school principal in Spooner.  I was the principal for 3 years and then the 
Director of Pupil Services for 2 years.  I have been in education for 22 years. 
 

I am still a member of the Wisconsin Army National Guard as a field artillery officer and August marks my 31st year in 
the military with 3 deployments.  I am currently the commander of the 1-121st Field Artillery Battalion based in the 
Milwaukee area.  This position has provided additional experience in leading larger organizations, which has helped 
prepare me for this role within the district. 
 

Along with my wife Danette, we have four children: Dillon, 29; Dominic, 25; Madeline, 24; Isaac, 20; and grandson, 
Arthur, 2 months.  We operate a small farm with beef cows, sheep, chickens and garden produce.  We enjoy all aspects 
of being outdoors and living in Northwest Wisconsin.   
 

In education my passion is to ensure a high quality education for ALL students and promote unique and creative ways 
to spark excitement about lifelong learning. I will be present for the community dinner on August 29 and look forward 
to meeting parents, caregivers, and students.  I am also planning meet and greet events this fall at different locations 
within the community for people to engage in conversation regarding the district.  Stay tuned for more information.  
 

Land Donation 
The Solon Springs School District is extremely appreciative to Richard Flint for the donation of 11.25 acres of forest land 
to the district for educational purposes.  Richard and his late wife, Carol, began the conversation of donating this parcel 
to the Solon Springs School District last year with the intention of having a space for students to learn more about 
nature.  Richard attended the July board meeting with his daughter and granddaughter to officially sign the land 
transfer agreement. We can’t thank Richard and his family enough for this generous gift. 
 

Timber Sales 
Over the past year, the district received bids for timber sales from the school forest.  The bid for the sale of timber was 
$59,084.40. After the harvest of timber, the actual sale price was $108,302.96, which is significantly more than we 
expected.  The district will be looking at ways to invest these funds to benefit student learning in our indoor and 
outdoor spaces. 
 

Beginning of the School Year 
The beginning of the 2023-24 school year is quickly approaching.  This means that athletic practices will begin soon for 
middle school and high school students, staff will be returning, and students/families will be gathering supplies in 
preparation for the first day of school.  It is always an exciting time as students and staff share experiences from the 
summer time and build connections with each other. I have to acknowledge the great job Mark and his team have been 
doing with cleaning and preparing our classrooms/spaces for our return. I am looking forward to the beginning of the 
school year as staff and students return to school.  See you soon! 
 
With thanks, 

Pete Hopke 
Solon Springs Superintendent 
phopke@solonk12.net 
 

Pete Hopke 
Superintendent 

Do you have community news, information, or ideas  
that could be shared in our newsletter?   

If so, please contact Christine Nordness: cnordness@solonk12.net 

 



  

 

  

 

   

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volleyball News: 

Attention High School Volleyball 
Players!  Please see below for your 

upcoming practice schedule. Contact 
Coach Simenson with any questions! 

csimenson@solonk12.net 
 
We start practice on Monday, Aug 14th.  

Aug 14th, 15th, 21st, and 22nd practice 

will be 4:00 pm-7:00 pm. 

Aug 16th, 17th, 18th, 23rd, 24th and 25th 

practice will be 9:00 am-12:00 pm.  

 

Runners attend UWEC Cross Country Camp 
 

Jacob Taggart, Tarver Sellwood, Dylan Taggart, Issac Dickenson 
and Silas Kidder attended the UW – Eau Claire Cross Country 
Running Camp.  The UW-Eau Claire cross country and distance 
running program is a positive team environment where everyone 
is respected.  A strong work ethic with an emphasis on training 
smart, enjoying competition, and having fun are the key 
components of their training philosophy.  Student athletes who 
have embraced this philosophy have achieved great running 
success. More importantly, student athletes who have embraced 
this mindset have been successful in the classroom and their 
careers after college. 
 
The goal of this running camp is to share this philosophy and 
provide high school cross country and distance track runners 
(anyone entering 9th through 12th grade in the fall of 2023) of all 
abilities a foundation of intelligent training and positive motivation 
that will help them reach their full potential as student athletes. 
This is accomplished through training discussions by successful 
high school and collegiate coaches in combination with workouts 
led by current and former UW-Eau Claire cross country and track 
student athletes.  

 

 

IMPORTANT SPORT DATES: 
Attention Eagle Athletes and Families:  
 
Please take note of these upcoming 
dates that are important: 
 Aug 8 - Mandatory Athletic Meeting 

(must be attended by all athletes 
and a guardian) 
 

 Aug 8 - First Day of High School 
Football 
 

 Aug 14 - First Day of High School 
Volleyball 
 

 Aug 14 - First Day of Middle and 
High School Cross Country 
 

 Aug 23 – First Day of Middle School 
Girls Basketball  

mailto:csimenson@solonk12.net
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Want more info 
about PTO?  
Please email 

Melinda: 
pto@solonk12.net 

Visiting the Cable Nature Museum  
and Cable Wayside Wanderings  
On June 20th, the summer school classes ventured 
to the Cable Nature Museum and learned all about  
the nature that surrounds us! They learned about  
camouflaging, colored and hid salamanders and  
frogs for other students to find, and tested out how  
well we camouflaged our animals.  They also had  
a presentation about different kinds of minerals  
and rocks, where students were able to use their  
senses to learn about minerals' qualities and to 
identify them.  It was a fun and educational trip  
that was well enjoyed! 
 

 
 

 

Swimming at the YMCA 
Students at the Summer School Program 

enjoyed swimming at the YMCA in Superior.  
The big slide was the favorite for all! 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             THANK YOU to the Solon Springs Lions Club! 
During the month of July, summer school students had swimming instructors come and  
serve over 50 students for swimming lessons held at our local park, Lucius Woods.  
During the two weeks of instruction, students worked on their abilities to become better  
swimmers in lakes and pools. Solon Springs School would like to thank our local Lions  
Club for supporting the majority of the cost so our families only had to pay a minimal  
amount to help promote and maintain the safety of Solon children around water.  
 

        THANK YOU SOLON SPRINGS LIONS CLUB!!!! Your generosity is greatly appreciated.  
 

Thank you to Eagles Academy students who 
worked with Solon Springs Forward and 

volunteered to help clean the Rain Garden!  
 

SPEAK UP, SPEAK OUT allows students, school staff, 
community members and law enforcement to 

confidentially report tips on potential harm or criminal 
activities directed at school students, school employees, 

and schools. The SPEAK UP, SPEAK OUT Resource 
Center can respond confidentially and quickly to get 

help to you or to someone who is hurting or struggling. 

1-800-MY-SUSO-1 
!  
 

SCAN for the SOLON SCHOOL website! 
 

https://speakup.widoj.gov/


  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOW HIRING! The daycare is 
looking for subs and part/full-time 

assistants.  Call to apply! 
 

Availability:  
Summer attendance is full.  There 
is a waiting list for the infant and 

toddler room.  The preschool room 
will have openings starting 

September 1st.  
 

If you would like to  
get on the waiting  
list, please contact 
the daycare. 
 
For more info,  
please contact  
Angela (Director) 
at (715)718-6141  
amaclellan@solonk12.net  

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Meetings @ 6 pm: 

August 21 
 

Congratulations to Board President, Keith 
Nordskog for a Level 1 recognition for his 
commitment to Wisconsin public schools! 
Thank you for all of your dedication and  

work in the Solon Springs School District! 

UPCOMING BLOOD DRIVES: 

September 18th 
December 18th 

10 am - 2 pm 
 

Location: 
Solon Springs School 

 

For those wanting to donate 
blood, please visit: 

 

Memorial Blood Center at: 
www.mbc.org 

Tuesday, 

September 12 

REQUIRED MEETING FOR 
VIRTUAL STUDENTS  

AND FAMILIES! 
August 29, 5-6 pm 

 
The virtual program is using 
a new platform.  
Please watch for  
information on this 
meeting.  It is very 
important that 
everyone attends! 

 



 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECOND HARVEST         

MOBILE FOOD 

PANTRY 

The Second Harvest Mobile 

Food Pantry comes to 

Solon Springs on the last 

Wednesday of the month.  

Second Harvest works to 

provide a solution to 

hunger or where access  

is limited. 

Fresh fruits and 

vegetables, meat, dairy, 

baked goods, and shelf 

stable items arrive on a 

refrigerated truck where 

volunteers help give out 

the resources to anyone 

who may need it. 

If you would like to 

volunteer, donate, or use 

these services, please visit      

northernlakesfoodbank.org

. 

The mobile food    

pantry visits: 

LAST WEDNESDAY      

OF EVERY MONTH  

Time:  Starts at 10:00 am 

Location:  Community     

                 Center 

  

  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer School News: 
Summer School students have been 

busy enjoying the great weather and 

learning outside of the classroom!  The 

staff have been working hard to create 

learning experiences that take students 

out to explore Solon Springs! 

Fishing on the St. Croix! 
Solon Springs Summer School students have gone fishing on Lake St. Croix. The fantastic weather has led to 
some great catches! A big THANK YOU to Chase Latvala for being the captain of the boat which guided our kids 
to catch fish.  Thank you to Due North Pontoon Rental and St. Croix Headwaters Foundation for supporting this 
experience through grant funding. Fun was had by all, and for many, this was their first time fishing on a boat! 
 



 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

Students participated in The Ultimate  

Paper Airplane Challenge.  They were 

instructed to create one airplane of  

their own design with only one piece 

of paper. There were five categories 

that they were competing in: hitting  

a target, hang-time in air, accuracy,  

and distance. Each student in a group 

competed in one round based on their  

paper airplane performance. 

3rd, 4th and 5th graders learned 

about the different types of bridges 

and how each bridge works. With 

their new knowledge, they had to 

build a bridge using only five 

materials. The bridge needed to 

withstand the weight of jenga blocks 

being placed on them and a car 

needed to be able to drive across! 

These students were challenged  

with a cup stacking task. With one  

rubber band and strings attached  

for each team member to hold onto  

and manipulate, the students were  

to take six cups and stack them into a pyramid without using their 

hands.  The goal is to work together  

as a team and use positive  

communication to stack the cups! 


